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Colliton Park

Dorchester 

DT1 1XJ
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01305 221040

Website:www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/recycle
Email: @dorsetcouncil.gov.uk
Date: 25 February 2021
Ref:    Bins left out letter 1

Dear Residents Name

Bins left out on the public highway between collection days

It has been brought to our attention that your waste containers appear to be regularly left by the road/kerbside between collection days. 
The ‘Recycle for Dorset’ policy states it is the householders’ responsibility to return the containers to within the boundary of their property as soon as possible after they have been emptied and no later than the evening of the day of collection. As such, I am writing to remind you of what you need to do to ensure we can collect your waste.
· Waste remains the responsibility of the householder until the day of collection.  It is an offence to leave your bins next to the road outside your property between collection days.
· Your collection day is Wednesday. Please ensure your waste or recycling is out for collection next to the road/kerbside by 7am at the latest (change to 6am for Weymouth depot).
· We accept that some residents may need to put their bins out on Tuesday evening. However, putting them out earlier than this time is not acceptable and may constitute an offence under the Environmental Protection Act 1990.

· Bins must be removed from the collection point as soon as possible after they have been emptied, this should be no later than the evening of the day of collection. We appreciate this can be difficult for some people i.e. shift workers etc, therefore please ensure you take your bins in by Thursday morning at the latest.

· In summary, bins should be put out no earlier than Tuesday evening and be taken in no later than Thursday morning.
Full details of the service policy can be found at https://www.dorsetforyou.gov.uk/recycle-for-dorset-service-policy.
If you would like to discuss this letter or have any questions regarding the scheme please contact the Dorset Council Waste Team on the number above. For more information about the ‘Recycle for Dorset’ service, please visit our website www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/recycle
This letter can be provided in other languages, large print, etc on request if required.

Thank you for your continued efforts to recycle for Dorset.
Yours sincerely
{Insert Electronic Signature}
Your Name
Dorset Council

